
 
 

BY-LAW NO. 2018-0019 
 

A By-law to Appoint Inspectors for the Enforcement of the Building 
Code Act for the Town of Halton Hills and Amend By-law No. 2015-
0058 and By-law No. 2016-0023. 

 
WHEREAS section 3(2) of the Building Code Act, S.O. 1992, as amended, requires the 
Council of each municipality to appoint Chief Building Official and such inspectors as are 
necessary for the purposes of enforcement of the Building Code Act in the areas in which 
the municipality has jurisdiction; 
 
AND WHEREAS all the Building Services staff need to be appointed by Council for their 
current positions; 
 

AND WHEREAS new Building Services staff need to be appointed by Council for their 
positions and by-laws appointing staff that are no longer employed by the Town need to 
be repealed; 
 
AND WHEREAS there are have been staff that have left the Town and new employees 
have been hired; 
 
AND WHEREAS it is deemed beneficial that Building Staff be appointed under one by-
law. 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT THE COUNCIL OF THE 
CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF HALTON HILLS ENACTS AS FOLLOWS: 
 

1. THAT Darryl Gougeon and Zenon Rudzki are hereby appointed as 
inspectors (Building & Building Mechanical Services Inspectors) for the 
enforcement of the Building Code Act and Regulations made thereunder. 
 

2. THAT Wing Lee is hereby appointed as Inspector (Plans Examiner) for 
the enforcement of the Building Code Act and Regulations made 
thereunder. 
 

3. THAT Reece D’Souza and Andrew Mason are hereby appointed as 
Inspectors (Lot Grading Inspections) for the enforcement of the Building 
Code Act and Regulations made thereunder. 
 

4. THAT the appointment of Maureen Van Ravens, Lady Piedrahita and 
Manal Youssef as Inspectors (Building Lot Grading Inspectors) be 
repealed. 
 

5. THAT the appointment of Michael Hofbauer as Inspector (Building and 
Building Mechanical Systems Inspector) be repealed.  
 

6. This By-law shall come into force and take full effect on the date it is 
passed. 

 
BY-LAW read and passed by the Council for the Town of Halton Hills this 16

th
 day of     

April, 2018. 
 
              
      MAYOR – RICK BONNETTE 
 
              
      CLERK – SUZANNE JONES 


